
Tuesday 25th June 
Parent Forum, 9am 
 
Wednesday 26th June 
District Sports 
 
Thursday 27th June 
Year 1 Nightingale Class 
Assembly 9am 
 
Thursday 27th June 
Nursery (September intake) 
Induction Meeting for 
Parents, 6-7pm 
 
Friday 28th June 
Inset Day – no children in 
school 
 
Monday 1st July to Friday 5th 
July 
Well-being Week 
 
Friday 5th July 
Year 2 Cycling Proficiency 
(new date) 
 
Tuesday 2nd and Wednesday 
3rd July 
Year 6 transition days 
 
Tuesday 2nd July 
Transition afternoon 
 
Tuesday 2nd July 
Reception (September intake) 
stay and play sessions 
 
Thursday 4th July 
Year 6 Bake Sale 
 
School Dinners: 
Next week’s menu is Week 3 
of the Spring/Summer menu. 
 
Meals to be booked online in 
advance by no later than 
Friday lunchtime of preceding 
week. 
 
 

Inset Day – A reminder that next week Friday 28th June, the school will be an Inset Day and there will 
be no children in school. 
 
Well-being Week – A letter was sent home last week with information about the upcoming Well-being 
Week, which includes important information about Sports Day. 
 
Inset Day Sports Camp – Please find attached a leaflet with information about a sports camp being 
held at the school on the Inset Day next week.  If you are interested in your child taking part in this, 
please contact the organisers directly to book a place.   
 
Stagecoach - Stagecoach Staines have another great summer fun workshop from the 29th July to the 
2nd August. Children aged between 4-7 years will be working on excerpts from Aladdin and children 
aged between 6-18 years will be working on excerpts from Grease! To register, please go to 
www.stagecoach.co.uk/staines or email staines@stagecoach.co.uk or call 07802 800633. No 
Stagecoach experience necessary. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

A note from the Headteacher Dates for Your 
Diary 

 Springfield Newsletter 
Learn, Thrive, Enjoy Together 

                       21st June 2019 
                     Term 3, Issue 8  

www.springfieldsch.org 

  @springfieldglf 

Dear Parents, 
 
Despite the inclement weather on Saturday, the Summer Fair was a great success; thank-you to all 
parents, volunteers, staff and the PTA for the extensive organisation and support for this event.  
Following this success, the school received news this week that it has been awarded the Gold School 
Games Mark in recognition of the incredible sporting accomplishments of the children, ably led by Mr 
Cain and supported by the teachers; well-done everyone! 
 
Children in Reception have been working hard in their preparations for the class assemblies. Thank-
you to all parents for whom were able to attend and well done to the children for such very special 
performances. 
 
As the end of the academic year comes in sight, we begin to finalise staffing arrangements for next 
year. This week we have appointed Mr Gough as Assessment Leader and Miss Croft as Pastoral Leader; 
they will retain their class teaching roles, alongside joining the Senior Leadership Team. A letter will be 
sent home next week in regards to class teachers for the coming year.  
 
Last night our Choir once again made us incredibly proud as they performed at the GLF Music Concert. 
Thank-you to Miss Atkins for rehearsing with the children and well done to the performers, for such a 
polished performance. 
 
Finally, thank-you to the Asda Foundation for which we were the runners up in their green token 
scheme and have won a generous donation of £200; every penny counts and will help develop further 
our learning environment.  
 
I wish you a restful weekend. 
Mrs Caroline Gibbins 
Headteacher 
 

General Information 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.springfieldsch.org/


 
This week’s Lead Learners were celebrated today, the focus being ‘for going above and beyond with home learning’: 
Sparrow  - Jacob     Otter  - Leyton  
Nightingale - Elisha     Stoat  - Andrew  
Woodpecker - Rhia     Buzzard  - Abigail  
Bat  - Finley     Osprey  - Alaynah  
Mole  - Mason     Eagle  - Zayd 
       Falcon  - Polly  
       Hawk  - Jonny 
  
This week’s Super Citizens were celebrated today, the focus being ‘expressing feelings about change’: 
Sparrow  - Alexx     Otter  - Alice  
Nightingale - Amber     Stoat  - Skye  
Woodpecker - Rupinder    Buzzard  - Ania  
Bat  - Harry     Osprey  - Mohammed  
Mole  - Maddie    Eagle  - Paige 
       Falcon  - Mia  
       Hawk  - Jane 
 
All the children in Reception classes are Kings and Queens this week for all the hard work they 
put into their assembly. 

 

   
 

The children have been producing some amazing home 
learning this week. Rhia made a model of a castle, while 
Alexander and Bethany have embraced their topic on 
America by making a fabulous Totem Pole and cooking an 
American meal at home.   
 
Well done! 
 

Last Friday we welcomed Riverbridge and Laleham schools to 
the Dodgeball finals day.   
 
Beating both sides would mean finishing the season unbeaten 
and taking the title of league winners for the first time. The 
team duly delivered, not losing a round, against both sides, 
with what we could only say was a ruthless performance. Well 
done in securing another cup for our cabinet this year, which 
is already a very successful year on the sports field for 
Springfield.  
 
Thanks to - Sadie, Jane, Grace,  
Ben, Edward, Leeyon  
and Logan.  

 
 
 

Lead Learner and Super Citizen 
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Attendance  -   
The winners this week are:- 
KS1 – Sparrow class with 98.6% 
KS2 – Buzzard class with 97.8% 
 
House Point Winners – St David (yellow) 
 
Gugafit Winners – Badger Class 
 
 
 

Home Learning Stars 

 

Sporting News 

 


